
D E C E M B E R  2 0 2 2  |  S E C O N D  E D I T I O N  

V O L .  1 O F F I C I A L  S T U D E N T  P U B L I C A T I O N

CHRISTMAS
A N D

M E R R Y

H A P P Y  N E W  Y E A R

HOPE



The Lamp
Newsletter

D E C E M B E R  2 0 2 2  |  S E C O N D  E D I T I O N  

HOPE

V O L .  1

Editor-in-chief           ROSETTE HIDALGO

Assistant Editor        RANDEL JOSHUA B. HENSON

                                     PAULINE JANE G. ADORDIONICIO

News Editor               MILDRED ANGELA C. BATALLA

Feature Editor           JECELA L. BACHO

Literary Editor           CONNIE P. DE LEON

Sports Writer             EUNICE G. ODRA

Contributors              MICHELLE L. DELA CRUZ

                                     SHANN ELLYS A. SANTOS

                                     ROCHELLE R. TIQUE

       

              

O F F I C I A L  S T U D E N T  P U B L I C A T I O N

Table of Contents Editorial Board

PAGE 1/8

-Table of Contents and

Editorial Board

-I.B.M. CELEBRATES 

ENTREPRENEURSHIP DAY

-ICJE Holds Seminar/Workshop 

on Forensics

-M.V.G.F.C. HONORS

GAT ANDRES BONIFACIO 

THROUGH A SPOKEN 

POETRY NIGHT

-SCHOLAR’S ORGANIZATION

CELEBRATES WORLD 

CHILDREN’S DAY

-INAHS Conducts 61st 

Capping, Pinning, and 

Candle Lighting Ceremony

-FIRST ADVENT TREE LIGHTING

CEREMONY

Page 1

Page 2-3

Page 4

Page 5

Page 6

Page 7

:

:

:

:

:

:

:

:

 MS. LOVELYN S. GUIANG 
 Adviser




Page 8



This year the Institute of Business
Management (I.B.M.) of Manuel V. Gallego
Foundation Colleges, Inc., held its first
Entrepreneurs' Day on November 28, 2022,
from 8:00 am to 4:00 pm at the M.V.G.F.C.
Gymnasium. The effort of I.B.M. showcased
business students' knowledge, skills, and
strategies to sell their goods and services.
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"THE SECRET OF GETTING AHEAD IS
GETTING STARTED"

                               –MARK TWAIN



The program formally started with a prayer and a
ribbon-cutting ceremony with I.B.M. Faculty,
B.S.O. officer, Board of Judges, and
representatives. Then, Ms. Estenily Peralta,
Executive Officer to the President, gave her
opening remarks, followed by Ms. Rosalyn Bilog,
Director for Instruction, who gave an inspirational
message. Students who participated in the said
program sold/ had various products that MVGFC
community members purchased during the
program. The following are their booths’ names
with each leader: Grill Hub and Thirdy Third
(Randel Maru Yamson), Borger Sa'kin (Kenneth
Garcia), Xio-mi Rice (Jeremie Almirol), Wrapper
Corner (Jecela Bacho), Nacheelicious (Efraim
Patricio), Sweeti-con (Jocelle Capingan), and
Saba-con (Aira Pantry).

Entrepreneurs' Day became successful with the
help of the teachers and students involved in this
course. I.B.M. thought that it was a significant
activity that helped promote students’ talent and
entrepreneurial skills. Apart from being able to
show off their skills, many students were satisfied
and happy with this program because of the
different foods they could buy, therefore, IBM
committed to holding the event annually as part of
the traditional celebration of the institute. 

Writer: MILDRED ANGELA C. BATALLA
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PHOTOS TAKEN DURING THE ENTREPRENEURSHIP  DAY



To end the seminar, Christian Ligon, Vice
President of Criminology Achiever (C.A.S.),
awarded the certificate of appreciation to
the guest speaker. C.A.S. is a recognized
Students Organization from the Institute of
Criminal Justice Education.

TThe Institute of Criminal Justice Education
(I.C.J.E.) held its 1st seminar-workshop for
Criminology Students on November 29, 2022.
The seminar is for the 3rd-year students to
enhance their knowledge and skills in
Investigation. P.C.P.T. Ronnie Dizon and
P.S.S.G. Melinda Merindo served as the
resource speakers at the said event. The
speaker discussed all their knowledge on how
to investigate properly.

The Vice President of the Criminology
Achiever Society, Christian Ligon, and
Secretary, Christma Alonzo, served as the
host for the event. The seminar is a portion of
a student development Program of the
M.V.G.F.C. Criminology Department. 
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HOLDS SEMINAR-WORKSHOP
ON FORENSICS
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 INSTITUTE OF CRIMINAL JUSTICE EDUCATION 



Representatives from High School, College, and the
Caregiving Department performed their poems to
entertain the event attendees, Dr. Ingrid Calanno,
Mr. Louis Alfred Santos, and Ms. Lovelyn Guiang
from the I.T.E. Department, with the band
Ambassadors of M.V.G.F.C. also performed some
Filipino songs. 
Mr. Rene Boy Abiva finished the program by
expressing gratitude for the event's success.

In celebration of Andres Bonifacio Day, Mr. Rene
Boy Abiva, faculty from the Institute of Teacher
Education, organized an event last November
29, 2022, at the M.V.G.F.C. quadrangle
entitled, “KALATAS: MGA AWIT AT TULA PARA SA
SUPREMO”. The program started with a prayer
followed by the singing of the National Anthem.
Then, the event officially started when the
Deans and Directors of the different
departments gave their greetings.
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THROUGH A SPOKEN POETRY NIGHT






On December 1, 2022, the Scholar's
Organization of M.V.G.F.C., in partnership
with the Director of C.E.O.P. Mrs. Maria
Victoria Victa, held an event for the Daycare
pupils of Barangay Talipapa as part of the
celebration of World Children's Day. Scholar's
Organization conducted a
storytelling/puppetry entitled “UNIPORME."
Mrs. Maricris G. Malamug, the S.A.O.
Directress, led the opening remarks and
welcomed all the children and parents who
attended the said activity. Mrs. Maria Victoria
Victa also gave her gratitude and greeted all
the attendees and participants.

After the puppetry, they also conduct a
feeding program for the Daycare pupils.
Finally, Ms. Joanna Rose Ubongen ended the
program by thanking all involved.
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The Institute of Nursing Allied Health and
Sciences (I.N.A.H.S.) of Manuel V. Gallego
Foundation, Inc., held its 61st Capping,
Pinning, and Candle lighting ceremony at the
M.V.G.F.C. Gym last December 2022. The
2nd year nursing students, their parents,
administrators, and faculty members of the
I.N.A.H.S. Department attended the event. 

Dr. Joseph L. Gallego, M.V.G.F.C. President,
led the opening remarks and welcomed all
the nursing students and attendees of the
ceremony. The event was made memorable
by the presence of Dr. Rodolfo C. Borromeo
as Guest Speaker, while Mr. Raymundo P.
Abello, faculty of the I.N.A.H.S. Department,
led the closing remarks.
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The capping and pinning ceremony indicates
the welcoming of the nursing students into the
world of nursing. The candle lighting came
from the founder of modern nursing, Florence
Nightingale, who also symbolizes hope for
love and marks that they accepted the
challenges brought by their chosen
profession. 



The Manuel V. Gallego Foundation Colleges,
Inc. celebrated Christmas a few days early
through its first Advent Tree Lighting Ceremony
held at the M.V.G.F.C. quadrangle last
December 15, 2022.

The lighting ceremony started at 5:00 pm with
the opening remarks of M.V.G.F.C. President
Dr. Joseph L. Gallego, the High School
Principal, and all the Deans from their
respective departments gave their fruitful
message and greeted everyone a Merry
Christmas and Happy New Year. Ms. Deseree
Padilla, the Marketing Officer of the School,
spearheaded the event.

Writer: JECELA L. BACHO   
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The M.V.G.F.C. Band Ambassadors and Ms. Lovelyn
Guiang of the I.T.E. department entertained all the
teachers and students who attended the event with
selected songs. The Christmas tree lighting
ceremony of M.V.G.F.C. ended with the warmth
and joy of Christmas and created a memorable
experience for everyone in the season of love and
happiness.


